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BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
AGENDA LETTER 

 
Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
105 E. Anapamu Street, Suite 407 

Santa Barbara, CA  93101 
(805) 568-2240 

Agenda Number:  

 

Department Name: CEO/Human Resources 
Department No.: 064 
For Agenda Of: 12/11/2007 
Placement: Administrative 
Estimate Time: n/a 
Continued Item: NO 
If Yes, date from:       
Vote Required: Majority   

 

TO: Board of Supervisors� 
FROM: Department Director(s)  Susan Paul, 568-2817 
 Contact Info:  Scott Turnbull, 568-2821 

SUBJECT:  Renewal of the Pacificare Secure Horizons HMO Health Plans For County of Santa 
Barbara Retirees for Calendar Year 2008 

 

County Counsel Concurrence: Auditor-Controller Concurrence: 
As to form:  Yes      No      N/A     As to form:  Yes      No     N/A   

Other Concurrence: N/A  
As to form:  Yes      No      N/A  
 

Recommended Action(s):

Approve the renewal of the Pacificare Secure Horizons HMO Health Plans for County of Santa 
Barbara retirees, effective January 1, 2008, for a one-year term and authorize CEO/HR to 
execute any necessary documents.  
 
Summary:

This recommended action will continue the two current Pacificare (subsidiary of United 
Healthcare) Secure Horizons HMO health plans for County of Santa Barbara retirees at the 
current benefit levels (High and Low Options) as shown on the attached exhibits for the 2008 
calendar year.   
 
Background:

Santa Barbara County Employees’ Retirement System (SBCERS) currently offers two Secure 
Horizons Medicare Risk HMOs to retirees residing in California.  Their plan year is January 1 
through December 31 which coincides with the Medicare plan year and which is off cycle from 
that of the County’s other health plans.  These Medicare Risk HMOs differ from other HMOs in 
that retirees are required to be enrolled in Medicare Parts A & B and must forego the use of 
their Medicare card outside the Secure Horizons network.  With the other HMOs offered by 
Blue Shield, retirees may either obtain services through their HMO network or use their 
Medicare card outside of the HMO network.  For this reason, the cost of a Medicare Risk HMO 
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is less expensive.  In addition to premiums paid by SBCERS and retirees, Secure Horizons 
also receives Medicare reimbursement for each enrollee. 
 
There is no change in the benefits being offered for 2008 and the monthly premium increases 
are as shown below: 
 
  2007 Premium 2008 Premium  
Plan Code  Per Enrollee  Per Enrollee  % Increase 
Plan OGU (High Option)  $264.32  $289.59      9.6% 
Plan OGX (Low Option)  $175.67  $184.59      5.1% 
 
 There are currently 137 retirees in the high option plan and 19 retirees in the low option plan. 
 
 
Performance Measure:  N/A 
 
Fiscal and Facilities Impacts:

Budgeted:  Yes      No 
 

Fiscal Analysis: 

 
There are no direct County costs associated with this program.  All premiums are paid by the 
Santa Barbara County Employees Retirement System and retiree contributions.  
 
Staffing Impact(s): 

Legal Positions: FTEs: 
0 0 

Special Instructions:

None 
 
Attachments:

Secure Horizons HMO High and Low Option Cover Letter Rate and Benefits Exhibit 

Authored by:  
Scott Turnbull, Employee Benefits Manager 
 
cc:  Oscar Peters, SBCERS 
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